

Woden Primary School Newsletter

I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to you all for supporting the recent Sports Days. It was wonderful to see so many of you cheering the children on in our first events for two years. The children enjoyed being able to show off their sporting talents and the day was made even more enjoyable because the sun shone!

As we near the end of the Summer term there are still a great number of events and activities for children to enjoy. Please note the key dates on this letter to avoid missing any.

Mrs S Walmsley - Headteacher

News and Information

Meet your child's new teacher

Over the next couple of weeks, parents will be invited to come into school to meet the teachers that will be in the year group with your child from September. This will give you an opportunity to introduce yourselves and ask any questions you may have. Morning meetings will begin at **9am** (Y1, Y2, Y3) and afternoon meetings will begin at **2.30pm** (Y4 Y5, Y6) and **1.30pm** for Reception. All meetings will take place in the KS1 Hall. Please enter school through the main office area. See the back of this letter for further details.

Enterprise Day

We are very excited that Enterprise Day is returning! This will take place on **Thursday 7th July – from 3.20pm to 4.20pm on our school playground.** A letter was sent by Mrs Jones giving further information on Class Dojo.

Year 6 Leavers Assembly

It will soon be time to bid a sad farewell to our Year 6 pupils and they will be performing a no doubt very tearful final production on Monday 18th July. Year 6 parents are invited to attend and will most definitely be dazzled by Year 6's acting prowess as they recall memories from their time at Woden. There will be two performances, one in the morning and one in the afternoon – details to follow.

Bicycles / scooters

From Monday 4th July, children will be able to store bicycles and scooters on the school site during the day. These must be brought onto site by the children and stored in the designated racks. All bicycles and scooters are left at your own risk.

School Uniform / Lost property

Could we remind parents that any hair accessories, head scarves etc. worn in school should please follow the school's uniform policy and be **plain in design (no beading etc.)** in blue, black or white. Could we please also ask parents to ensure that all uniform is clearly marked with your child's name. We have lots of nameless lost property in school at the moment. If your child has misplaced an item of clothing can you please remind them to check in the lost

Woden Attendance

Please ensure your child attends school **regularly**, and **on time**, unless ill in order to make good progress both socially and academically. The Government's attendance target is still at least 96%. Please contact our school Attendance Lead (Miss Everett) if you require any further information.

Any absences must be reported to the school office. (Tel: 01902 558880).

It is no longer recommended that children be tested for Covid-19 using LFTs. Children with a <u>high temperature</u> should stay at home for 3 days and avoid contact with other people until they feel well, and no longer have a temperature. In line with school's normal policy, children with diarrhoea or vomiting should not return to school until they have been symptom-free for 48 hours. Any medical / dental appointments must have evidence provided to the office.





Woden Primary School Newsletter

Homework / Remote Learning

Could we remind parents that children have access to online learning at home via our school website. Parents can also help by encouraging their child to learn their times tables at home and also by listening to their child read the book which they bring home each week.

If your child is isolating because they have symptoms of Covid-19 but is well enough to complete work, please contact their class teacher through Class Dojo or email to get this set up.

All home learning resources can be found here: https://www.wodenprimary.org/home-learning-homepage/

Class Dojo

Please be aware that since teachers are with their classes during the school day, they are not able to read any messages sent between 8.30 and 3.10pm. If you have an urgent message or concern, please contact the school office.

IMPORTANT DATES FOR SUMMER TERM

Term: Monday 6th June – Tuesday 19th July 2022

Upcoming dates for your diaries

4th – 8th July – Year 6 transition week 5th/6th July – Year 5 visit to Wednesfield Library 7th July – Year 4 visit to Wednesfield Library

7th July – Whole school Enterprise Day

14th July – Bastille Day

Meet the Teacher Parent Meetings

Tuesday 5th July – Reception 1.30pm

Monday 11th July – Year 1 (9am) Year 4 (2.30pm)

Tuesday 12th July – Year 2 (9am) Year 5 (2.30pm)

Wednesday 13th July – Year 3 (9am) Year 6 (2.30pm)

School ends for the summer break on Tuesday 19th July